TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 8TH, 2009 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting at the Stanford Town Hall on Thursday, June 8th, 2009.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence for the troops.  


Roll Call:  
Robert Cadwallader - present




Joyce Hadden – absent




Johanna Shafer – present




Virginia Stern – present




David Tetor – present


Also in attendance were Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr. and Building Inspector Don Smith.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: The June 2009 Abstracts of Claims would be discussed later in the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes of the May 14th, 2009 Town Board Meeting where approved as written on a motion was then made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:  No one was heard at this time.

PUBLIC HEARING:

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2009

TO ENACT A FINAL NINE-MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON THE SUBDIVISION AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS


A motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the Special Meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing for this proposed Local Law #1.  Roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.


Attorney Bogle explained that this would be a final, nine- month extension of the current moratorium, and should be sufficient to make the changes in the Master Plan and zoning / subdivision codes.  The Master Plan and proposed legislation then could be adopted with appropriate public hearings and SEQR review, and be put in place by the end of the year.  This matter was forwarded to the D.C. Department of Planning as a final extension, and they responded that the law was a matter of local concern, but stressed that it will be a final extension.  The same moratorium information is contained in this proposed law, including a waiver process, which will give the Town and any applicants the option of going through the waiver process, or wait until the moratorium is finished.  The Planning Board is still open to receive and discuss applications, but no final decisions can be made without a waiver from the Town Board.


Mike Shafer, Decker Road – asked if notification of this public hearing had been given as the attendance at the meeting was sparse.  He also asked how long this process would take.


Supervisor Tetor – replied that this was to be the final extension to the moratorium for nine months.


Mr. Shafer – What if the Codes Committee is not finished?


Mr. Tetor – The Codes Committee is dedicated to finish.  If it doesn't happen, then the moratorium would expire and the old laws would remain in effect until new ones would replace them.


Carol Hanlon, Hobbs Lane – Why have a final extension with no definitive date?


Mr. Tetor – the County Planning Department could veto the action as we’ve been working on this for two and a half years.


Atty. Bogle – the County frowns upon moratoria extensions.  As Town-wide issues need to be addressed and are not yet complete, changes need to be made.  In ’93, amendments to the zoning laws were approved, but were done piecemeal – many did not mesh, references were made in some sections and not in others, and were not consistent.  
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Action can be taken by a super-majority of the Town Board’s votes - 4 out of 5 – if the County Planning does not agree or has reservations.  The Town’s Planner says that the end of the year should bring completion.


Mark Stern, Market Lane – this public hearing may not be a legal public hearing or have had legal publication.  Some people may have issues regarding this matter.  Have you notified people that this public hearing was being held tonight?


Mr. Tetor – this has been properly advertised, in the Poughkeepsie Journal and is the customary workshop night meeting.


Mrs. Hanlon – asked what would be the downside if the Master Plan is not complete and the moratorium ends in nine months.  What would happen?


Atty. Bogle – an applicant would go to the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board or the Building Inspector, and operate under the laws in effect now, “vested rights.”  Gave an example if an applicant went before a Board, they are subject to the laws at the time of application.  If law changes are made after that, the applicant may have to modify their application if there were significant changes.


Mrs. Hanlon – asked if there was a list of those who had made applications.


Mr. Tetor – no major subdivisions have been submitted, other than Roseland Ranch, who did not come back for a waiver.


Dr. Stern – even though this won’t be decided tonight, and it might be hearsay, you can’t have another extension as the County may not like it, but a lot can happen in six months.


Mr. Tetor – it’s not hearsay, its right here, a final extension, and that’s why the County approved it.


Councilwoman Virginia Stern – this can be voted on by a 4 out of 5, super-majority vote of the Town Board.


Atty. Bogle – as well as adding the reasons why.


Mrs. Stern – doesn’t know how the Codes Committee will devote their time to finishing; have already met with the water people, the CAC and other groups.  As Bill said, the last zoning amendments were piecemeal years ago.  My own opinion is that the Master Plan work has been done piecemeal as well as it has not been done the way all planning associations suggest, in terms of public input.  Am more concerned now with a timeframe, and that perhaps the Codes Committee should work on the zoning regulations, and not push through a Master Plan.  Zoning is the most important.


Mr. Tetor – usually a Master Plan comes first, but the Codes Committee agrees that this is doable, and will meet again next week.


Councilman Robert Cadwallader – it was almost done last time.


Mr. Tetor – but we have heard from many groups since then and have received their suggestions with some modifications.


Mr. Bogle – in the last comprehensive revision, guest cottages were added – a new idea then.  Other changes were made that did not mesh.  Twenty years ago, there were no cell towers.


Mrs. Stern – it is important that we pass this moratorium as the work is not done.


Mr. Tetor – detailed the chronology of the first public meetings from the original three groups, then the three public meetings held by the Codes Committee, and all of the more recent meetings with other groups.


Mrs. Stern – is appreciative of all of that, but according to most planners, you should start with the public’s input, not end with it.


Mr. Tetor – the first three committees were volunteers from the public.


Mrs. Stern – agreed – was on one of the original committees – but there were no surveys, questionnaires, in the beginning.


Mr. Tetor – disagreed.


Councilwoman Shafer – agrees with Mrs. Stern; was more comfortable with the other procedures with public input from citizens.


Mrs. Hanlon – if the moratorium is voted on tonight, has the Town Board made a decision to have a liaison yet from the Codes Committee?


Mr. Tetor – I was not at the last meeting but have spoken about the Codes Committee and given public reports.


Mrs. Stern – so there will not be a Town Board liaison?


Mr. Tetor – the public will be informed by me at every meeting.


Mrs. Hanlon – the last meeting was the water commission.
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Mr. Tetor – they will be coming back to the next meeting.


Mr. Shafer – there were very full meetings a few months ago, and the spin-off of that has not been aired or talked about in public.  This shows how slow this is going; this might not be finished in nine months.


Mr. Tetor – the CAC’s input has been worked on and we’re almost finished with what they asked.  The Codes Committee says it will be done.


With no further comment, a motion to close the Public Hearing was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by David Tetor.  Roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

HIGHWAY: Supt. Myers was unable to attend but Supervisor Tetor reported that the Highway was fine.  He added that the crew has been doing a lot of work on the roads, and have been working well for Jim.  Councilwoman Shafer asked if property owners were notified if major work is being done on their roads, with Mr. Tetor responding that the Town has a right-of-way for their work.  Councilwoman Stern added that it might be good practice to notify residents of an area where a lot of work will be done.  Councilman Cadwallader will talk to Supt. Myers regarding this.     

OLD BUSINESS:

1. TENNIS COURTS BIDS: Three bids for work to repair and repaint the tennis courts were received:  1) Superior Striping - $7,650.00; 2) L. Browe Asphalt Services - $7,000.00; and 3) Copeland Coating Company - $6,000.00.  A motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Johanna Shafer to award the bid for this work to Copeland.  The funds to cover this expenditure will be taken from the Recreation Capital Improvement Fund.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

2. OTHER: Supervisor Tetor stated that after losing their first request, the second airing of Town Board meetings on Cablevision would be at 12:30 AM on Thursdays.  The first one is on Wednesday mornings at 9 AM.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. MORATORIUM EXTENSION: LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2009: Attorney Bogle read the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #9 OF 2009 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Local Law # 1 of 2009

A NINE (9) MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON 

SUBDIVISION AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND 

IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE 

SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has adopted Zoning as a comprehensive codification to address orderly development in the Town of Stanford, which is codified in Town Code, Zoning, Section 164, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford, as well as surrounding towns, have been presented with applications by individuals and or businesses who seek development of land for residential and commercial purposes, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been presented with concerns by residents and people in the Town concerning open space, soil and water conservation and facilities, affordable housing, steep slopes, cluster development, municipal or private roads, right to farm, agricultural issues, including but not limited 4-H and Future Farmers of America, and such concerns, among others, are not properly addressed in the current subdivision and land use or planning regulations of the Town Code, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford realizes the need for orderly development of land, consistent with its Master Plan, and to consider development for the current and future times, which must be balanced with the other concerns of the residents and people in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks, through its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land, Land Use Regulations and its Master Plan, to preserve the essential character of the 
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Town of Stanford, balancing such interests of its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to revise its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations to update it consistent with the needs and concerns of the Town, its residents, and the surrounding towns, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has received numerous inquiries and applications for the new subdivisions of land, which will entail the creation, establishment, placement, construction of roads, houses, buildings and other structures, and it is reasonably expected that the Town of Stanford will receive additional inquiries and applications in the near future, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford believes that the current Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations do not adequately reflect the Town’s needs, goals, or concerns as to orderly development, and 


WHEREAS, the Zoning Code of the Town of Stanford has been read and interpreted that if there is no specific provision for the stated or permitted use as defined therein for a certain activity or use, it is prohibited, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to receive comment and study the possible change to the Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulation as it relates to land subdivision and development in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations and Laws, as they apply to the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town wishes to implement laws and regulations to more effectively protect the health, safety and welfare of the community, and to assure the orderly development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board initially believed that a reasonable time for the Town to complete its aforementioned review, and for the Town to study, gather public comment and input, to hold hearings, and to have reasoned decisions on the same, and to enact any required legislation resulting therefrom was deemed to be 180 days from the date such local law enacting said moratorium is filed with the office of the Secretary of State; and


WHEREAS, the Town has requested information from the public, the Ad Hoc Master Plan Review Committee, the Planning Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, and the CAC, as well from surrounding Towns, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford developed and empowered an ad hoc Master Planning Committee, as well as several other committees or sub-committees, such as affordable housing, agricultural or farming, which have meet to study the possible changes to the Zoning Code, and such Master Planning Committee and other committees or sub-committees have recommended revisions to the Zoning Code to regulate land use development, zoning, and other factors including the Master Plan within the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the committees were formed, met and deliberated, and made recommendations, and the Town has received information and held joint meetings of the Town Boards or Commissions, committees and interested persons, as well as its Planning Consultant assist the Town in the review of the comments and information and for proposing a local law, and has analyze the same, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board held a public hearing on all of the information on the Master Plan, the work of the Codes Committee, and took public comment and input on the same on February 28, 2009, a meeting which was held on a Saturday to afford the most opportunity to attend, and has accepted public comment by submissions, and 


WHEREAS, the Town Board is in the process of taking all of the comments, discussions, reviews and recommendations from all committees, interested parties, and the public under the current moratorium, and has had its consultant draft and propose new legislation and consider the same for adoption, which is still being formulated at this time, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning Law, as it applies to the land use and zoning regulations, and the Town Board believes that it is in the best interests of the Town to extend the moratorium until such committee work and proposed legislation is complete, and 
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WHEREAS, the Town passed a local law enacting a 180 day Moratorium for the in the Town of Stanford on the issuance of permits by the Town of on applications for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford in the Town of Stanford, for the purpose of allowing the development of amendments to the Zoning Law [Chapter 164], Subdivision of Land Law [Chapter 140] and Land Use Regulations concerning the regulation, approval and permitting of such development and uses with an effective date of July 14, 2006, which by its terms would have expired on or about January 14, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 27, 2006, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on January 2, 2007, and would have expired on or about July 2, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on June 14, 2007, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on June 20, 2007, and would have expired on or about December 20, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 18, 2007, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on December 19, 2007, and would have expired on or about June 17, 2008, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on June 8, 2008, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on June 14, 2008, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 7, 2008, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on December 11, 2008, which is set to expire on or about June 11, 2009, and 


WHEREAS, the Town believes it to be in the best interests of all involved to make a careful study and consideration of the matter, and in doing so it needs additional time for the same, and as such needs to extend the Moratorium for an additional period of Nine (9) Months for a final extension, which the Town believes is the shortest period needed to complete such legislation, complete its SEQRA review, hold the required public hearings on the Master Plan adoption and the Local Law adoption, which will be a comprehensive amendment to Zoning and other sections of its Code dealing with land use and planning. The Town Board, based on the recommendation of its Consultant, believes that it can schedule the Master Plan public hearings starting in August, 2009, and in serial complete its work by early 2010, and the time period sought for this final extension is the minimum time necessary for the proper review, planning and implementation of the same, and 


WHEREAS, this moratorium is not meant to be prohibitive or exclusionary in nature, and during the moratorium, applications shall be accepted and considered by the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board, and the Building Inspector. This Moratorium is enacted to balance the aforementioned interests and rights, and done in the narrowest possible way so as to preserve and protect such interests and rights, pending final determination by the Town Board. To avoid any extreme hardships, a variance or waiver of this Moratorium is provided for in this Local Law. The Town Board, has during the period of this Moratorium, accepted, reviewed and decided such waiver requests, and will continue to do so if requested. In accepting an application during the period of this moratorium, however, no action shall be taken other than as permitted herein. Further, if an application is accepted and processed, it shall be done pursuant to Zoning Code in effect at the time of such consideration or final determination and 


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford referred this proposed Local Law (Number 1 P of 2009) to the Dutchess County Department of Planning pursuant to N.Y. General Municipal Law Section 239-m, and the County responded and commented and determined that it was a matter of Local Concern, and the Town Board held a public hearing on this proposed Local Law on June 8, 2009, and 


WHEREAS, 
the adoption of the extension of the land use moratorium is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act [SEQRA], and as such, no EAF, review or negative declaration is required or completed.


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby adopts Local Law Number 1 for 2009 for a Nine (9) Month moratorium extension, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.
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That on June 8, 2009, a motion was made by Robert Cadwallader and seconded by Johanna Shafer for the passage of the above-referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:



Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader 
voted:

Yes



Town Board Member Joyce Hadden 

voted:

Absent




Town Board Member Johanna Shafer
voted:

Yes



Town Board Member Virginia Stern 

voted:

Yes



Supervisor David R. Tetor 


voted: 

Yes


The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted.  Dated:
June 8, 2009
Stanfordville, NY

2. COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT AMENDMENT AND RESOLUTION: Supervisor Tetor read an amendment and the resolution for the Town of Stanford to remain a member for Community Development Block Grants, adding that this was a worthwhile project to be involved in as the Town has received grants in the amount of $700,000 since the 1990’s.

PRIVATE 
AMENDMENT TO URBAN COUNTY COOPERATION AGREEMENTtc  \l 1 "AMENDMENT TO URBAN COUNTY COOPERATION AGREEMENT"
PRIVATE 
TOWN OF STANFORDtc  \l 1 "TOWN/VILLAGE/ CITY OF ___________"

It is hereby agreed between the County of Dutchess, one of the counties of the State of New York, having its principal offices at 22 Market Street, Poughkeepsie, NY, 12601 (hereafter referred to as “COUNTY”) and the TOWN OF STANFORD, (hereafter referred to as (“TOWN”), to amend the Cooperation Agreement County Contract Number 00-0390-PL, dated June 29, 2000, as amended, (Amendment to Urban County Cooperation Agreement County Contract Number 00-0390-PL-A2, dated July 10, 2006), as follows:


1.
All references to the TOWN OF STANFORD participation in the Urban County Program for the qualification period “fiscal years 2007, 2008 and 2009, shall be amended to the qualification period fiscal years 2010, 2011 and 2012, (and successive three year qualification periods as provided in Paragraph 1 of the agreement)”


In all other respects, the provisions of the prior Cooperation Agreement dated June 29, 2000 as amended, shall remain in full force and effect shall be binding upon the parties referred to above.



IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Amendment to Agreement as of this ___8th____ day of __June_______, 2009.

TOWN OF STANFORD

RESOLUTION #10 of 2009PRIVATE 

RESOLUTION NO.
10 OF 2009 --

PASSED

RE:
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO ENTER INTO AN AMENDMENT TO THE EXISTING COOPERATION AGREEMENT DATED


JUNE 29, 2000 AS AMENDED, WITH THE COUNTY OF DUTCHESS FOR THE PURPOSE OF UNDERTAKING COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND HOME PROGRAMS FOR THE PROGRAM YEAR COMMENCING FEDERAL FISCAL YEARS 2010-2012(AND SUCCESSIVE THREE-YEAR QUALIFICATION PERIODS) PURSUANT TO TITLE I OF THE HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ACT OF 1974, AS AMENDED, AND THE HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIPS PROGRAM OF TITLE II OF THE NATIONAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING ACT OF 1990

Supervisor David Tetor offers the following and moves it is adopted:

Seconded by Councilperson Robert Cadwallader


WHEREAS, the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development of the United States is authorized, under Title I of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended, and the HOME Investment Partnership Program of Title II of the National Affordable Housing Act of 1990, to make grants to states and other units of general local government to help finance Community Development Programs, and


WHEREAS, it is desirable and in the public interest that the TOWN OF STANFORD participate in aforesaid Community Development and HOME Programs for 
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the program year commencing Federal Fiscal Years 2010-2012, (and successive three-year qualification period); and


WHEREAS, Section 99-h of the General Municipal Law of the State of New York grants to any municipal corporation the power, either individually or jointly with one or more other municipal corporations, to apply for, accept and expend funds made available by the Federal government, either directly or through the state, pursuant to the provisions of any Federal law which is not inconsistent with the statutes or constitution of this State, in order to administer, conduct or participate with the Federal government in programs relating to the general welfare of the inhabitants of such municipal corporation, and


WHEREAS, Title I of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended, and the HOME Investment Partnerships Program of Title II of the National Affordable Housing Act of 1990, and any "Eligible Activities" thereunder are not inconsistent with the statutes or constitution of the State, and


WHEREAS, the TOWN OF STANFORD shall take all required actions to comply with the Urban County’s certification required by Section 104(b) of Title I of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 as amended, and with the provisions of the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969, Title VI of Civil Rights Act of 1964, prohibits discrimination because of race, color or national origin under any program or activity receiving Federal financial assistance, Title VIII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968, Executive Order 11988, Section 109 of Title I of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, the Fair Housing Act, the Americans with Disability Act of 1990 Uniform Relocation Act, Sec. 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, and other applicable laws.


Further, Urban County funding is specifically prohibited for activities in, or in support of, any cooperating unit of general local government that does not affirmatively further fair housing within its own jurisdiction, or that impedes that County’s action to comply with its fair housing certification.


WHEREAS the TOWN OF STANFORD as a cooperating unit of local government has adopted and is enforcing:


a)      A policy prohibiting the use of excessive force by law enforcement agencies within its jurisdiction against any individuals engaged in non-violent civil rights demonstrations; and

 
    b)
    A policy of enforcing applicable State and local laws against physically barring entrance to or exit from a facility or location which is the subject of such nonviolent civil rights demonstrations within jurisdictions.



WHEREAS, participation by the County of Dutchess as an Urban

County in the Community Development and HOME Programs requires that the Municipality of the TOWN OF STANFORD, and the County of Dutchess cooperate in undertaking, and assist in undertaking, essential community development and housing activities, specifically those activities authorized by statutes enacted pursuant to Article 9 and 17 of the New York Constitution, and


   WHEREAS, the County and the TOWN OF STANFORD will cooperate in developing Community Development and Affordable Housing Programs and applications for the Community Development Block Grant Entitlement Program and the HOME Investment Partnership (“HOME Program”) which will be designed primarily for the purpose of meeting the priority needs and objectives of the participating localities based upon an inventory of the community development and housing needs developed mutually by local and County officials;


WHEREAS, the Board deems it to be in the public interest for the Municipality of the TOWN OF STANFORD to enter into a Cooperation Agreement Amendment with the County of Dutchess for the aforesaid purposes, now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that Supervisor David Tetor be and hereby is authorized to execute a Cooperation Agreement Amendment between the Municipality of the TOWN OF STANFORD and the County of Dutchess for the purposes of undertaking a Community Development Program pursuant to Title I of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended, and the HOME Investment Partnerships Program of Title II of the National Affordable Housing Act of 1990, for the program year commencing Federal Fiscal Years 2010-2012(and successive three-year qualification periods).

(Signed by Supervisor and Town Clerk)
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3. RESOLUTION FOR PARKING LIMITATIONS ON TOWN OWNED PROPERTY:

Brief discussion followed regarding problems with vehicles left at the Park and Ride by the Taconic Parkway, with Mr. Tetor adding that the Sheriffs’ suggested adoption of a resolution and having a sign installed.  Atty. Bogle read the following resolution:

TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD

RESOLUTION Number 11 for 2009
PARKING LIMITATIONS ON TOWN OWNED PROPERTY  
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford owns and maintains certain property within the Town of Stanford, which is used for, among other things, parking for its residents and guests, of motor vehicles off the highway or traveled way, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has witnessed certain abuses of the parking by residents and guests, where motor vehicles are left on Town property for extended periods of time, decreasing the available spots to park by its residents and guests, and inviting mischief or damage or loss to such vehicles, along with difficulty in maintaining such parking area, to keep it clean, free of ice, snow, dust and debris, and 

WHEREAS, the Town Board considers the regulated use of such Town parking areas to be a privilege, and such privilege shall be availed only upon such terms and conditions as the Town, in its exercise of Municipal Home Rule Law shall decide and regulate, 

NOW, BE IT RESOLVED, BY THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD, as follows:

1. The Town Board hereby declares that all parking areas located on Town Property shall be limited to the use by residents or guests for a period of 72 consecutive hours. If a motor vehicle is determined or found to be located in such parking area in excess of 72 hours, the motor vehicle shall be subject to removal or impounding, or rendered immovable by a boot or other device, and any fee or expense by the Town or any contractor or agency the Town may hire for the towing, flat-bedding, removal or booting of such vehicle shall be paid for by the owner or operator of the motor vehicle. 

2. The Town may contact the appropriate police agency and have the vehicle reported as abandoned, or seek to locate the owner through a search of vehicle registrations. 

3. The Town shall post a sign at such Town property indicating that there is no parking in excess of 72 consecutive hours, and that a violation of such privilege may result in the towing, impoundment, booting, or immobilization of the vehicle, at the owner’s cost and expense. 

4. The Town shall not be responsible for any damage, loss, or injury to the motor vehicle or the owner as a result of any parking at the Town Property, which is at the owner’s risk. Further, the Town and its contractors shall not be responsible for any damage, loss or injury to the motor vehicle or its owner in the towing, impoundment, booting, or immobilization of the vehicle, or at any subsequent place of impoundment.

5. The Town may, in its regulation of this procedure, adopt or set a fee schedule for towing, booting, or immobilization.

On June 8, 2009, a motion was made by Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader, and seconded by Town Board Member Virginia Stern, to approve this resolution. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:

Supervisor David R. Tetor voted: Yes





Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader voted: Yes



Town Board Member Joyce Hadden voted: Absent

Town Board Member Johanna Shafer voted: Yes

Town Board Member Virginia Stern voted: Yes


The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the four members present of the Town Board and thereby adopted this 8th day of June, 2009.
4. PROCLAMATION: JULY 2009 AS “WATERSHED AWARENESS MONTH”: Supervisor Tetor read the following proclamation:
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TOWN OF STANFORD PROCLAMATION OF WATERSHED AWARENESS MONTH

Whereas:  Water quantity and quality are basic ingredients to health and the quality of life in Dutchess County and the Town of Stanford; and

Whereas:  Water exists in watersheds that extend beyond municipal boundaries; and

WHEREAS: Climate change is causing change to precipitation levels which directly impacts the quantity of water in the watershed; and   
Whereas:  Groups are organizing throughout the County to maintain and improve water quantity and quality in specific watersheds; and

Whereas:  There is a need to educate all members of the community about how watersheds contribute to the health and quality of life in Dutchess County and in the Town of Stanford, the recreational activities they provide, and how daily actions can affect the quantity and quality of water in the watershed; and

WHEREAS: The various watershed groups have collaborated to provide a set of activities to increase educational and recreational use of the watersheds; and

WHEREAS: Dutchess County is an innovator in organizing watershed groups; and 

WHEREAS: 2009 marks the Quadricentennial of Henry Hudson’s discovery of the Hudson River, to which many of Dutchess County’s watersheds serve as tributaries; and Quadricentennial activities will bring many visitors to Dutchess County.

NOW BE IT RESOLVED:
That the Town of Stanford proudly proclaims the month of July 2009 as Watershed Awareness Month and encourages all municipal officials and citizens and visitors to participate in the scheduled activities to learn more about watersheds: how they contribute to health and the quality of life, the recreational activities they provide, and how daily actions can affect the quantity and quality of water in watersheds.

Signed on this day, June 8, 2009, by:

Town Supervisor: David Tetor 

Town Board Members: Robert Cadwallader, Johanna Shafer and Virginia Stern (Joyce Hadden – absent)
5. OTHER: Supervisor Tetor informed the Board that Verizon had requested a change of antenna arrangements on their pole on Ted Bonte’s property on Quarter Horse Way.  A modification of their application will require an escrow check be sent, and the information will be forwarded to telecommunications consultant Dick Comi for his review.


Postmaster Jay Russell could not make it to this meeting but will speak to the Board about his ideas for bulk rate mailings and a town-wide newsletter at a future meeting.


Councilwoman Stern asked about the progress of the complaint on the 125 Market Lane property and was brought up to date by Attorney Bogle.


Mrs. Stern also stated that a draft letter was completed that, after approval, would be sent to all residents informing of them of the plans so far for a new Highway Garage.  The Board agreed that, after reviewing copies of said letter, they could give their approval by a “telephone” vote.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: After discussion, a motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern, to approve the June 2009 Abstracts of Claims for payment as follows: Abstract #6 of 2009: General Fund, check numbers 19801-19838, in the amount of $20,628.13; Highway Fund, check numbers 19839-19865, in the amount of $23,146.99; Street Lighting, check #19866, in the amount of $528.20; and Town Hall addition, check numbers 19867-19868, in the amount of $10,335.44. Grand total of Abstract #6 of 2009: $54,638.76.  Planning Escrow Abstract #6P, check numbers 
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661-665, in the amount of $5,805.50.  Councilwomen Shafer and Stern, who had not yet signed the bills, would do so the following day.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.


A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to cancel Thursday’s regular Board meeting as all their business had been attended to at this Special Meeting, and there might not be a quorum of Board members. Councilwoman Stern felt that the Board should still hold the public discussion section of the meeting for those who which to speak to the Town Board.  Supervisor Tetor preferred not to have a meeting without him being able to attend.  Roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer – no; Virginia Stern – no; David Tetor - yes.


A motion was then made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.








Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk
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